Member Name	Work	Home	Cell	Classification
Bill Bilyeu	972-548-4698	214-686-1329	214-686-1329	Collin Co. Admin
Jeff Caserotti	972-548-1199	972-562-7249	214-850-4841 Auto Insurance	
Trevor Castilla	972-569-9193	972-529-6534	469-371-5409	Civil Engineer
Donas Cole	972-548-5482	972-562-0838	903-348-3300	Hospital Admin
Weldon Copeland	972-548-3811	972-562-0838		Judge – Probate
Ronald Danforth	972-562-4112	972-562-9790	469-233-3871	Atty - Crim. Law
Kris Falvo	972-529-2559	214-548-4928	214733-9558	YMCA Exec Director
Tom Flood	214-232-9508	214-232-9508	214-232-9508	Real Estate Broker
Lyle Froese	972-523-8350	972-569-8843	972-523-8350	Ed Admin
Sandi Froese	903-815-4779	972-569-8843	903-815-4779	Ed Admin
Jim Gilmore	972-562-6950	214-544-1361	972-529-8503	Residential Ins
Matt Hilton	214-632-1020	214-632-1020	214-632-1020	Real Estate Mgt
Eric Holt	972-542-4359	972-800-7552	972-800-7552	Financial Advisor
George Kadera		972-562-3219		Human Resources - Ret.
Stacey Kemp	972-548-4136	972-837-2534	214-356-4808	Cnty Govt. Admin
Tim Kocsis	972-547-6404	972-838-1808	972-670-3850	Comp. Programmer
Chuck Koehler	972-744-2420	972-529-1110		Financial Mgmt
Mary Lou Lee	972-529-1778	972-529-1778	214-733-2084	Printing – Ret Honorary
Mark Lowe	972-540-2152	972-377-6688	214-870-5959	Trust Officer
Brian Loughmiller	972-529-5554	972-529-9030	214-924-6900	Atty – Family Law
Ed Miles		972-540-1541	214-673-5284	Psychologist
Steve Mitas	972-547-6404	972-838-1807	972-670-1197	Comp. Software
Zan Moltz	972-516-4359	214-726-0599		Atty - Const Law
Bryan Northington	972-569-0170	972-547-4958	469-569-6814	Auto Collision Mgr.
Tom Parker	972-540-2180	972-540-2180	972-824-8661	Ed. Admin – Pers.
Jim Pearson	972-562-9787	214-533-2787	214-533-2787	Real Estate App.
Juli Smith	972-562-6996	972-562-1866	972-658-9977	Non-Profit
Bill Smith	972-838-1313	972-569-8811	985-774-4048	Financial
Gary Taylor	972-548-5140	972-984-1052	972-984-0661	Groc. Store Mgmt
Linda Terry	972-542-5561	972-548-0091	469-450-4100	Fire & Casualty Ins
Nathan White	972-979-9204	972-562-6445	972-979-9204	Judiciary
Connie Yeager	972-529-1351	972-529-1351	214-693-2510	Health Ins Ret.
Paul Yeager	972-529-1351	972-529-1351	214-695-0074	City Council – Ret.
Pamela Zeigler-Petty	972-398-4027	972-540-5383		Bank Mgt – Bus. Banking

Note: Please notify Jim Pearson if there is a change in your phone number or e-mail address. Thank you Having you number here makes it a public record, please notify Gary if you prefer not to have it listed here.



Sunrise Sentinel

December 10, 2008

Officers and Directors 2008 - 2009

President Pamela Zeigler-Petty President Elect Nathan White Secretary Jim Pearson Secretary Emeritus Mary Lou Lee Weldon Copeland Treasurer Vice President, Fund Raising Chuck Koehler & Jeff Caserotti Club Service Director Eric Holt Vocational Service Director Gary Taylor Community Service Director Stacey Kemp International Service Director Donas Cole Rotary Foundation Chair Steven "Steve" Mitas Sunrise Sentinel Editarian Gary Taylor Sergeant-at-Arms Lyle Froese

Past Presidents

2007-08	Bill Bilyeu
2006-07	Tom Parker
2005-06	K. Lyle Froese
2004-05	
2003-04	
2002-03	Linda Paluga
2001-02	
2000-01	Jeff Caserotti
1999-00	
1998-99	-
1997-98	Frank Shushok
1996-97	Pat Beaman
1995-96	
1994-95	•
1993-94	
1992-93	
	,

Rotary District 5810

District Governor	L. B. Showalter, Plano
District Governor Elect Da	ave McSpadden, Waxahachie
District Governor Nominee	Linda Elliot, Grand Prairie

Rotary International

PresidentDong Kurn Lee, Seoul, South Korea

Club Meeting Time and Location

07:30 Wednesday Morning Eldorado Country Club McKinney, TX

Today's Program

Sponsored by Flag Co-Chairs
Jeff Caserotti and Chuck Koehler

Rotary Flag Partners



The Four Way Test of the things we think say or do....

- 1. Is It the Truth
- 2. Is It Fair to All Concerned
- 3. Will it Build Goodwill and better Friendships
- 4. Will it be Beneficial to all Concerned



Rotary Club of McKinney Sunrise, District 5810 Club Number 28762, Chartered May 22, 1992 P.O. Box 2244, McKinney, Texas, 75070



Rotary Flag Partner Presentation

Today's meeting will honor our Rotary partners for delivering and picking up **1,041 flags** on five flag holidays for our 2008 fundraiser. The 11 honorees at our breakfast meeting are adult leaders from BSA 496, BSA 303, BSA 23, BSA 531, the McKinney Area Home School Association, and U-STORE-IT. Jeff Caserotti and Chuck Koehler will introduce each representative when the check presentations are made. Certificates have been prepared for the adult leaders to present to their youth helpers at their next organization meeting. Over 100 youth and their adult leaders participated in this year's flag project! Let's show them our appreciation for a job well done! The list of attendees this week are:



Mark Maness from BSA 303
David Sutten and David Shuster from BSA 531
Dr. and Mrs. Tom Marshall from McKinney Area Home School Association
Lisa Zavala from BSA 496
Kevin Smith from U-Store-It

This Years Christmas Party

This years Christmas party is just around the corner.

Date: December 19th, 2008

Place: Home of President Elect Nathan White, 414 Redhead Ct, McKinney, TX 75070

Time: 6:30 PM - "White Elephant Gift Exchange

Please come celebrate Christmas with your Rotary friends and family.

Last Weeks Presentation



Last week we were honored to have Jaima Schiffer and Amy Pratt from the Dallas Cowboys who gave a presentation about the Dallas Cowboys new stadium. They cleared up widespread confusion about ticket prices as well as answering many general questions about the Cowboys. If you weren't there you missed a great program.



Heads Up! Programs and Events

Dec 10Scout Recognition Program – 2008 Flag Partners					
Sponsored by Flag Co-Chairs - Jeff Caserotti & Chuck Koehlei	٢				
Dec 19Official Meeting – Christmas Party					
Sponsored by President Elect – Nathan White					
Dec 24No Meeting – Christmas					
Dec 31No Meeting – New Years					
lan 7Stan Tatum – Baylor Medical Center Mckinney Presentation					
Sponsored by Rotarian – Trevor Castilla					
lan 14Sponsored by Eric Holt					
lan 21					
lan 28Sponsored by Nathan White					

Today's Thoughts in Honor of

Bill of Rights Day - December 15

"Politics should be the part-time profession of every citizen who would protect the rights and privileges of free people and who would preserve what is good and fruitful in our national heritage."

- Lucille Ball (1911 – 1989)

Look on the Bright Side Day - December 21

"When we create something, we always create it first in a thought form. If we are basically positive in attitude, expecting and envisioning pleasure, satisfaction and happiness, we will attract and create people, situations, and events which conform to our positive expectations."

- Shakti Gawain (1948 –

Sitting on the side of the highway waiting to catch speeding drivers, a State Police Officer sees a car puttering along at 22 MPH. He thinks to himself, "This driver is just as dangerous as a speeder!" So he turns on his lights and pulls the driver over.

Approaching the car, he notices that there are five old ladies -- two in the front seat and three in the back - eyes wide and white as ghosts.

The driver, obviously confused, says to him, "Officer, I don't understand, I was doing exactly the speed limit! What seems to be the problem?"

"Ma'am," the officer replies, "You weren't speeding, but you should know that driving slower than the speed limit can also be a danger to other drivers."

"Slower than the speed limit?" she asked. No sir, I was doing the speed limit exactly... Twenty-Two miles an hour!" the old woman says a bit proudly. The State Police officer, trying to contain a chuckle explains to her that "22" was the route number, not the speed limit. A bit embarrassed, the woman grinned and thanked the officer for pointing out her error.

"But before I let you go, Ma'am, I have to ask... Is everyone in this car ok? These women seem awfully shaken and they haven't muttered a single peep this whole time." the officer asks.

"Oh, they'll be alright in a minute officer. We just got off Route 119."

Area Meeting Makeup Locations							
Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday			
11:45 Farmers Branch Rotary Club, Brookhaven Country	7 AM Frisco Sunrise Rotary Club Embassy Suites,	Noon Allen Rotary Club Municipal Court/Parks & Recreation Office	Noon Frisco Rotary Club Dallas Baptist	7 AM Plano Sunrise Rotary Club Tino's Two			
Club 3333 Golfing Green Dr.	Gaylord & Parkwood	Building (SE corner of McDermott Drive & Century Parkway)	Univ. at Frisco 3211 Internet Blvd.	Restaurant 2205 Avenue K			
Noon Richardson Rotary Club Canyon Creek Country Club 625 Lookout Drive	Farmersville Rotary Club O.E. Carlisle Civic Center 201 Orange St. @ Hill Street Noon Plano West Rotary Club Southfork Hotel @ 1600 N. Central Expressway	Noon Plano Metro Rotary Club Glen Eagles Country Club 5401 W. Park Blvd. Noon Prestonwood Rotary Club Prestonwood Country Club 15909 Preston Rd., Dallas	Noon Hurricane Creek Rotary Club Hurricane Creek Country Club 1800 Fairway Lane, Anna Noon Plano Rotary Club Southfork Hotel	McKinney Rotary Club Ricks Chop House 107 N. Kentucky St. Noon Richardson Central Rotary Club Hyatt Hotel 701 E. Campbell Noon			
	Makeup reclubone.org	Noon Richardson East Rotary Club Canyon Creek	Expressway	Park Cities Rotary Club Maggiano's Little Italy 205 North Park			
Edited ()4/01/08	Country Club 625 Lookout Drive.		Center, Dallas			

Rotarians offer support in wake of Mumbai tragedy

Rotary leaders and Indian Rotarians are expressing sadness and offering support for survivors following last week's terrorist attacks in Mumbai, India, that killed more than 170 people.

More than 300 Mumbai Rotarians joined tens of thousands of city residents on 3 December in a peace march to mourn the dead and protest the violence. Participants gathered in the streets surrounding the Taj Mahal Palace and Tower hotel, one of several locations stormed by armed gunmen on 26 November. In a show of unity and peace, Rotarians carried Rotary flags and banners.

"It is a terrible situation. But Rotary is ready to help those who have suffered," says Past RI President Rajendra Saboo. "Rotary will be most needed when the painful happening recedes in the memory."

Rotarians and their families stood in long lines to donate blood. Saboo also said Mumbai clubs are in contact with hospitals, offering support and comfort to victims.

"This is a time when those who have suffered the most may find themselves lonely and in need," says Saboo, a resident of the Union Territory of Chandigarh. "Rotary will not only be there to heal the immediate wounds but to care for them long term."

Calling the attacks in Mumbai "a catastrophe," RI President Dung Kurn Lee says the recovery process will take many months and that Rotary will provide support for victims and their families.

"Rotary is the organization that helps people make the transition from day-to-day survival to a return to a normal life," says Lee.

Local clubs are also struggling with the senseless violence.

"It is very tragic that so many innocent people were killed or injured," says Prabha Mathur, past president of the Rotary Club of Bombay Airport in Mumbai. "We are all trying to find peaceful ways of addressing the situation."

RI Director Ashok Mahajan says now is the time to spread Rotary's message of peace.

A participant in a candle light vigil in New Delhi, India, 2 December places a candle to express solidarity with the victims of the Mumbai terror attacks. *Photo by AP Photo/Gurinder Osan*

"I'm deeply saddened by what happened. People here are extremely angry," says Mahajan, a Mumbai resident. "But I don't want to see the situation worsen. It's time for Rotary to unite and help achieve world peace."

Mahajan expresses gratitude for the many condolences he's received from Rotarians worldwide, and says he especially appreciates the e-mails and phone calls from Pakistani Rotarians.

"Clubs in Pakistan showed great concern about our health and well-being," Mahajan says.

The Rotary Club of Bombay has been left without a home, owing to the extensive fire damage at the Taj Mahal hotel. Since its founding in 1929, the club has met in the hotel's ballroom.

"There was so much Rotary history in that room, and I have fond memories of attending meetings there," says Saboo, who is working with club leaders to find a temporary meeting place. "Our hearts go out to the members. I'm hopeful . . . they'll be back at the Taj soon."